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Fiscal Independence Update 
 
In June, we provided a summary of the process for the District to become fiscally independent, which 
includes separating payroll and fiscal operations away from the oversight of the San Diego County 
Office of Education (SDCOE). 
 
Our independent auditors, Christy White CPA Associates, have now completed their assessment as 
required to complete this process.  The auditors have determined that the District is ready to move 
forward to the next step. 
 
The application for independence has been filed with SDCOE and I will keep you updated on the status 
of the application.  
 
 

Human Resources/Payroll & Finance System 
 
The Workday Implementation Taskforce (WIT) members participated in a Workday HR/Payroll four day 
fundamental course.  It not only helped us to see the extensive work ahead, it also showed the 
improved functionality for HR/Payroll operations and employees.  The WIT includes representatives 
from the Colleges and District Services. 
 
 

Police & Public Safety Transition Taskforce 
 

The Police & Public Safety Transition Taskforce began in July 2013.  The transition is now 

complete and operations of the San Diego Sheriff and new CAPS department are fully functional.  A 
staff survey showed overall support and appreciation of the separation of law enforcement and campus 
services, and provided suggestions for improved communication.  The Taskforce has now completed 
its work.  Thank you to the staff members who served on the Taskforce and helped  make this a 
smooth transition for our students and employees: 
 
 Amy Leasure  Cindy Miles  Ken Emmons  Scott Herrin 
 Anne Krueger  Cliff Diamond  Lauren Vaknin  Sue Rearic 
 Arleen Satele  Dale Switzer  Mark Zacovic  Sunny Cooke 
 Brian Nath  Jeff Lehman  Michael Stewart Tim Corcoran 
 Bruce Farnham Jose Sanchez  Sara Glasgow  Tim Flood & Victor Perry 
   

 

Student Equity Funding 
 
This is a State allocation which is based 
on Grossmont-Cuyamaca student counts, 
our students receiving Pell Grants, plus 
four factors based on data within our 
District boundaries.   
 

The initial year 2014/15 allocation is 
$1,055,695. 

 
 



 

The District Services Star Award is an appreciation 

and recognition where employees acknowledge the 
outstanding services of their fellow employees.  The    

  following employees were recognized with a Star Award    
  for the third quarter.  Congratulations for a job well done  
  to the following employees: 

 
Maria Briney  
Yvette Macy 
Katie Butler  
Frank Moore 
Nick Comer   
Bobbie Morris 
Wendy Corbin 

 JacQueline Osborne 
Tim Corcoran   
Debbie Smith  

 Dawn Heuft   
Paula Tillery  

 Tiffany Hungerford 
Pamela Wright 
Karen Kline   
Christine Yoshioka 
Frank Laveaga  

 
 
 
Welcome to District Services 
 
As announced in the July District Services Board report, the 
District Warehouse welcomed Warehouse Assistants Glenn Macy 
and Kyle Smith in May, and Andy Chavez, Warehouse Assistant 
Intermediate, in June.  We now have a photo of our camera shy 
friends!  Welcome, again, to our Warehouse Team! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
The Campus and Parking Services (CAPS) welcomed CAPS 
Specialists Scott Skinner and Jonathan Snyder to the CAPS 
department in July These two are heping us expand our night 
shift coverage.. 
 

A belated welcome to our new CAPS staff members. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Sue Rearic 
Vice Chancellor-Business Services 

 

Star Award 


